Editor’s note:  National Crime Victims’ Rights Week is April 13-19.
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Access to Justice for Victims of Violent Crime

By Texas Supreme Court Justice Harriet O’Neill

Every day throughout Texas, victims of domestic violence and other violent crimes are struggling to regain control of their lives. In addition to dealing with the emotional trauma of the experience, they often face complicated legal issues resulting from the crime. For example, victims of domestic violence may need protective orders; abuse victims may need assistance with housing issues; and children left parentless due to a crime might be faced with conservatorship issues. 
For those who cannot afford a lawyer, these crucial needs go unmet. But help is available. Legal aid organizations provide free legal assistance to low-income Texans with civil matters, including problems arising due to violent crimes. 

National Crime Victims’ Rights Week (April 13-19) is an appropriate time to shine a light on the programs to which people can turn. During this week, a special toll-free hotline (1.800.622.2520) will be available to provide information and referrals for low-income victims of violent crimes in Texas who need legal help. The hotline is available 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. central standard time and gives callers the opportunity to speak to a licensed Texas attorney. If more assistance is needed, callers will be referred to local legal aid organizations. In addition to the hotline, people with Internet access may visit www.TexasLawHelp.org, a Web site offering a free database of legal aid providers.
Thanks in part to funding from the Texas Access to Justice Foundation and the Texas Office of the Attorney General, legal aid organizations are giving hope to thousands of victims of crime and their families each year. Legal aid offices offer a wide range of services, including securing protective orders, obtaining child custody and support, providing assistance in applying for Crime Victims’ Compensation funds, obtaining access to mental health services and much more.

As an example, Della* has custody of her 13-year-old niece and 16-year-old nephew. The children’s father is deceased and their mother is unable to care for them. The nephew was stabbed in the neck by gang members and suffered brain damage. Della lacked the legal authority to make medical decisions for him, so she sought assistance through legal aid. A legal aid organization helped Della obtain the authority to make medical decisions for her nephew and assisted her in filing a claim with the Crime Victims’ Compensation Fund. With legal help, Della was able to give her nephew the comfort and medical care he needed.
If you know a victim of crime—or if you have been a victim—you know how hard the aftermath can be. Victims of crime should not have to face the justice system alone. Resources are available. Those who need help should call the hotline. Getting the support of a skilled lawyer during this trying time can help provide access to justice and peace of mind.

--

Justice Harriet O'Neill was elected to the Texas Supreme Court in 1998 and re-elected to a second term in 2004. She is a member of the Texas Access to Justice Commission and a liaison to the Texas Access to Justice Foundation. 

*Name changed to protect the privacy of the client.
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